
2002 Richard Jones Road, Suite C-200, Nashville, TN 37215        Cell :  (615) 415-6146 

October 13, 2023 

LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION 

Re: TRC Construction Services, Inc. 

Dear Sir or Madam : 

For many years Brookside Properties Inc. has relied on TRC Construction Services, Inc. (“TRC”) 
related to significant complex construction projects.  Throughout our relationship, TRC has exhibited the 
highest level of integrity, ethics, and reliability. 

Two projects stand out that exemplify TRC’s capabilities and expertise.  First, in 2011 TRC was 
engaged to design and construct a three-level parking garage associated with the renovation and expansion 
of our corporate headquarters at 2002 Richard Jones Road in Nashville.  The parking garage piece was quite 
challenging as Nashville Electric Service would make only minor modifications to the design and location 
of the electrical lines surrounding the property.  This resulted in the need for creative design/build solutions 
for the parking facility.  TRC was able to find excellent solutions which allowed us to stay on our timeline 
and allowed the project to be completed within the approved budget.  

Second, in 2015 TRC was engaged to perform a design/build a parking structure at 5614 Franklin 
Park Circle in Brentwood.  This construction project involved the construction of a multi-story garage for 
a bank building.  It was also completed on time and on budget with quality construction practices in concert 
with the final approved plans. 

In closing TRC has been an excellent design/build contractor.  We expect to hire TRC for new 
projects. This, of course, is the best recommendation one can make.  Should questions arise or you wish to 
discuss this matter further with me, please do not hesitate to call.     

Very truly yours, 

David P. Crabtree 
Executive Vice President 

DPC/djc 


